

Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection

Rachel Carson State Office Building P.O. Box 2063 Harrisburg, PA 17105-2063

December 9, 2003

Secretary

717-787-2814

Mr. Donald S. Welsh, Regional Director U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region III 1650 Arch Street Philadelphia, PA 19103-2029

Dear Mr. Welsh:

Enclosed for your approval is a revision to the State Implementation Plan for the Berks County one-hour ozone maintenance area. This SIP revision was initially submitted to you for parallel processing on October 10, 2003. Our public comment period concluded November 14, 2003.

Should you have questions regarding this submission, please contact Joyce E. Epps, Director, Bureau of Air Quality, by phone at 717-787-9702 or by e-mail at jepps@state.pa.us.

Sincerely,

Kathleen A. McGinty

Secretari

